Honors Program Committee
Minutes
Wednesday, February 1st, 2006
Members Present: Tom Carment, Emily Dial-Driver, Lindsay Fields, Jim Ford (Director), Pam Fowler, Roy Gardner, Tonni Harrald, Quentin Taylor, Michelle Taylor
Members Absent: Doug Grenier
Meeting called to order at 11:00. The Director discussed the upcoming Honors Day for interviewing applicants on campus. Honors Day will be Saturday, Feb. 18th from 9 am to 1 pm. Interviews and campus tours will be conducted in the morning, with a luncheon for students and their families at noon. This year select current Honors Program students will join the faculty and staff on the interview teams. The committee discussed the interview questions from last year (see attached); Quentin Taylor expressed doubts about the value of the “desert island” question, and Emily Dial-Driver emphasized the importance of the “challenging or offensive material” question. The committee agreed informally to follow the same procedure as last year. Pam Fowler noted that faculty and staff (as well as students) might know applicants; the Director will distribute a list of applicants before Honors Day, so that the committee members can identify any conflicts.

The Director presented an update on the status of the Honors Program. The first Honors Class (Class of 2010) consists of eighteen students. Honors students completed 285 hours with a 3.62 GPA in the fall semester; five students had perfect 4.0s, four students did not achieve 3.25. All students must have a 3.25 cumulative GPA by the beginning of Fall 2006 to remain in the program. 

The Director presented the Spring 2006 Action Plan for the Honors Program, which is being evaluated by the administration. Committee members were invited to make any suggestions or comments on those goals, either in person or by email. The Director will complete a progress report at the end of the semester.
The first goal on that plan is to form an Honors Student Advisory Council. Initial elections were held last week. The Director introduced the committee to Jennifer White, who was elected President, and will attend future committee meetings; Whitney Robison, Mandy Anderson, Anna Doyle, and Jessica Harris were also elected to the council. New elections will be held each fall, with students electing three officers (for the entire program) and two representatives (for each class). The role and responsibilities of the council are still under discussion, and committee feedback is welcome. Tonni Harrald noted that it would be useful to have a short document detailing student feedback for the program at the end of the year, and that the council should facilitate that.

In other business, three enrichment activities are planned for the spring semester. Five honors general education courses and two honors seminars are scheduled for Fall 2006.

Quentin asked whether guidelines had been developed for faculty teaching honors general education courses; a draft will be distributed (by the Director) to the committee later this month. Quentin asked whether an exit survey of such faculty had been conducted in the fall; it was not. Quentin will develop a draft survey, and committee members should email him any suggestions or comments.
Tonni inquired about the financial status of the program, and noted the Sarkeys Foundation grant awarded this year. Lindsay Fields discussed the cost of the scholarships, and the varieties of financial aid included. The Director asked the committee to make a formal resolution about the advisability of on-campus housing for students in the program. After some discussion, Michelle Taylor moved that housing be mandatory for students in their first year of the program; Emily seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. Students in their first year of the Honors Program must live on campus; this will be emphasized during Honors Day.
The committee will meet again after Honors Day to evaluate the event, and to continue discussion of other ongoing issues. 
Meeting adjourned at approximately 11:50.
Honors Program Students with Projected Majors, Fall 2005

	Addington, Warren
	Comm.

	Anderson, Amanda
	Political Science (prelaw)

	Barnett, Catherine
	Biology

	Coates, Melinda
	Biology?

	Davis, Allison
	Biology (premed)

	Doyle, Anna
	Biology?

	Dunston, Jana
	Environmental Science

	Ernst, Alysa
	SBS 

	Fairchild, Kayce
	Justice Admin.

	Flatt, Garry
	BIT

	Harris, Jessica
	Biology

	Mitchell, Desiree
	Liberal Arts

	Mudgett, Megan
	Biology

	Pettijohn, Dena
	Business Administration

	Robison, Whitney
	Business Administration

	Street, Jill
	Political Science

	White, Jennifer
	Biology

	Woolever, Kaleb
	Business


Majors as reported by the students; a question mark indicates the student expressed uncertainty.
Overall, by department:

AT 1

B 3

CFA 2

MS 8

SBS 4

